AGENDA

SWAN LANE MEDICAL CENTRE, PATIENT FOCUS GROUP 

TO BE HELD ON TUESDAY 11 JULY AT 6.30 PM
1

APOLOGIES AND WELCOME TO NEW MEMBERS AND INTRODUCTIONS
2
       
GUEST SPEAKER FROM HEALTHWATCH
3

MINUTES OF LAST MEETING

4

MATTERS ARISING

5

HEALTH AND SAFETY

6

PATIENT SATISFACTION SURVEY RESULTS (IF AVAILABLE)

7

UPDATE ON PROGRESS OF ACTION PLAN

· Waiting room events/discussion around community engagement/supporting community events and potential for joint working

· Online services 

· Cancer screening

    8         CHAIRMAN POSITION - VOLUNTEER
· Organising meetings

· Minutes 

   9

OVERVIEW OF PRIMARYCARE CHANGES

· Neighbourhood working

· 8-8 GP access

· Pharmacist
· Physiotherapist
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	1 APOLOGIES
	ACTION

	DL, FL, MO
	

	1A WELCOME
	

	JW opened the meeting by welcoming our Guest Speakers from Healthwatch and also welcoming new members to the Patient Focus Group Meeting.   
	

	2  GUEST SPEAKER FROM HEALTHWATCH
	ACTION

	Karen and Gail from Healthwatch attended the meeting and gave a very informative discussion regarding the work and remit of Healthwatch.  

There is a public forum held every month and the next meeting will be on 25 July, 10-12 noon at Friends Meeting House, Silverwell Street, to discuss forthcoming changes in Primary Care.
	

	3  MINUTES OF LAST MEETING
	ACTION

	Agreed.
	

	4   MATTERS ARISING
	ACTION

	Prescription issue – RW reported that this was now sorted out and he praised the electronic prescription service for producing  his last prescription in 4 hours.
Planning permission for local Pharmacy to move next door to the practice, this decision is with NHS England at the moment and they will be visiting the proposed premises in September.
	

	5   HEALTH AND SAFETY
	ACTION

	No issues.


	

	6  PATIENT SATISFACTION SURVEY
	ACTION

	Results are not yet available.  DH offered to do a in-house survey.  JW said that should these not be available then she would maybe take this offer up.
	


	7 UPDATE ON PROGRESS OF ACTION PLAN
	

	Waiting Room events/discussion around community engagement/supporting community event

JW informed the group that we are planning to organise monthly waiting room events and asked for ideas about potential services that we could invite in.  We have got some dates booked in, these will be advertised on our facebook page.

JW asked for suggestions on how we could engage the local community and if anyone had any ideas around events we could attend, or that the community would like to be involved with.
Online Services

JW gave an overview of our online services for the benefit of the new members of the group.

JW also reported that we have now reached 19.7% of our patients using online services – this is a vast improvement.

Cancer Screening

Over the past financial year, we have done well with cancer screening, in comparison to our peer practices, though it still remains difficult to target ladies aged between 25-49 years for cervical screening.

It was reported that we are hoping to hold an information day on bowel screening in the waiting room later this year.
	

	8 CHAIRMAN POSITION  - VOLUNTEER
	

	JW asked for a volunteer to take up the chairman position.  This will involve organising and chairing the meetings and agreeing draft minutes.
	

	9  OVERVIEW OF PRIMARY CARE CHANGES
	

	Neighbourhood working

All GP surgeries in Bolton have been grouped into Neighbourhoods by Bolton CCG.  There are 6 Neighbourhoods in Bolton. We have been put in a “Neighbourhood” with 11 other practices in the area.  It is envisaged that we will be working together to provide services for our practice population.  

8-8 GP Access

By April 2018, GPs will need to offer appointments between the hours of 8 am – 8 pm.  The GP Federation which represents the GP Surgeries of Bolton, is tendering on our behalf to provide this.  It is thought that the Hub at Royal Bolton Hospital and the out of hours service at Waters Meeting Road will be providing this, and a third “base” will be sought.

Pharmacist/Physiotherapist

The GP federation has also been seeking opinions as to staffing in GP surgeries, and what type of professional  can be employed to help with workload.  It has been agreed that a Pharmacist and Physiotherapist would provide this.

Therefore the CCG are employing a number of Pharmacists to work with each neighbourhood and in turn the neighbourhoods will decide how many hours and in which surgery they will work.
GP Federation and the Foundation Trust are tendering for the Physiotherapy Service Provision. 
	


	NEXT MEETING DATE


	TUESDAY 10 OCTOBER 2017 AT 6.30 PM.


